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What is 38370? 
Yes, correct, it is the ZIP CODE of Saltillo, TN, BUT, more germane to Chaplain Ministries, 

It is the PRCC Chaplain Ministries’ Combined Federal Campaign (CFC) #
The CFC is the “United Way” for Federal Employees (Military Personnel, Federal Courts, Federal 

Civilian and Post Office Employees).  When these folks are encouraged by their Federal Employer for 
100% participation, they can now choose to direct their CFC gifts to support our Chaplains through 

the PRCC!  They are likely already giving to some cause, they can now choose us! 

Please communicate this good word to all of the Federal Employees in your sphere of influence.   
The Campaign takes place in October and November, so please include this information in your 
church and presbytery bulletins and newsletters during that timeframe.  Enclosed is a sample 

bulletin/newsletter insert that you can duplicate and distribute. 

Email or call us for more information: ChaplainMinistries@pcanet.org, 678-825-1251 

CFC #38370 Mission to North America (PRCC ) Website: www.prcc.co 
       The PRCC provides constitutionally-approved religious support (biblical preaching, teaching     

  and counseling) for America's Soldiers, Sailors, Marines, Guardsmen, and Airmen.  

“The Presbyterian and Reformed Commission on Chaplains and Military Personnel is a ministry of 
member denominations dedicated to obeying Christ’s Great Commission by providing men to serve 
as chaplains in military and civilian organizations.  The Commission endorses and ecclesiastically 
supports ordained, qualified chaplains; approves chaplain candidates; and helps presbyteries and 
congregations in biblical ministry to military personnel and their families.” 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

PRCC Navy Chaplain Louis Lee is shown here 
administering the Lord's Supper to his former 
good friend CAPT Eric Terhume (O-3) who was 
later killed in action (Summer 08' in Afghanistan)   

Chaplain Lee writes: “Eric was a Marine. We 
spent a lot of time talking about spiritual issues 
and the challenges of growing closer to God.  He 
was one of the most devout and supportive 
Marines on board.  I would describe him as one of 
the most selfless, devoted-to-God and country, 
squared-away Marines I've ever known.  The 
following year he volunteered to be deployed to 
Afghanistan.  I remember talking with him one 
day about fear of death and how he overcame his 
fears, and he quickly quoted back to me: "for me 
to live is Christ and to die is gain."   




